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The summer holidays are almost upon us, and I want to thank all SEAC members and alternates for their hard work over the last academic year.

The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at. As usual action items will be underlined. 
Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.
The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1. Special Education Plans and Board Improvement Plans

2. SEAC Terms of Reference

3. Ministry of Education Next Phase consultation


List of Supplementary Materials:

1. Instructions regarding Special Education Plans

2. Minister letter about Next Phase

3. Building the Next Phase in Ontario’s Education Strategy
4. LDAO Response to Special Education AQs

Note: You can access SEAC supplementary materials at
www.ldao.ca/about/public-policy-advocacy/seac-circulars/. 
You can access Ministry memos by date at: www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/memos/
1. Special Education Plans and Board Improvement Plans
A memo went out on April 16th to Directors of Education, and copied to SEAC Chairs, outlining the requirements for submitting Special Education Plans and Reports. The 2013-14 checklist is attached to the memo. School boards must submit completed checklists and the URL for their 2013-14 Special Education Plan (or a paper or electronic version) by July 31st. SEACs should review the information before it is submitted.
The memo points out that special education planning is included in board improvement planning for student achievement, and encourages school boards to “continue consulting with your SEAC as you plan for the delivery of programs and services for students with special education needs through the development, implementation and monitoring of the Board Improvement Plans for Students Achievement.”  SEACs should ensure that they are involved in an ongoing way with school board improvement planning.
2. SEAC Terms of Reference
PAAC on SEAC is looking into a reported practice by some school boards of creating Terms of Reference for their SEACs.  SEACs of course are governed by the requirements of Regulation 464/97, so any terms of reference must follow these requirements. If your school board has created specific Terms of Reference for SEAC please send a copy as we would like to see some examples. 
3. Ministry of Education Next Phase consultation

 A May 30, 2013 memo from Minister Sandals announced the release of a consultation document to all education stakeholders, called Building The Next Phase in Ontario’s Education Strategy. The document contains seven questions to elicit feedback, and there will be a series of regional consultation sessions starting in the fall. SEACs should put the topic on the agenda for their September meeting.
Questions?  E-mail Diane Wagner at dianew@LDAO.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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